County Federation Report

Executive Representative
November 04, 2021
Aaron Kumar, MD, MBA, Executive Director (Suffolk)

- Dr. Kumar is continually working with Mr. Oechsner and the MSSNY team as the discussions and negotiations continue with Impexium as the potential MSSNY Association Management Software (AMS) to house membership information.
- The Executive Directors of the Federation met on October 7, 2021. A progress update on the AMS and the interaction and search for a website developer was shared. Suggestions on how the State and County medical societies can work collaboratively to increase and support membership was requested of the Executive Directors. Communications was a main focal point with marketing materials, CME programing, and member benefits being key points to enhance. There was a concern of the implementation and practical utilization of the new database system for invoicing and dues collections.
- During the Federation meeting we also discussed succession plans for the Federation Representative to MSSNY Council, as the term of the current officer will end in 2022. These plans will need refinement and approval of the Federation.
- The Federation would like to thank Pat Clancy and Troy Oechsner for arranging the October 14th, 2021
 meeting with the NYSDOH, the NYS Association of County Health Officials (NYSACHO), the County
 Societies and the specialty societies to discuss equity and distribution of the Covid-19 vaccines,
 including boosters. We plan to meet again in the near future for further collaborative efforts.
- The Next Federation Meeting will be on November 2, 2021. We invite all Counties to have representation during these Federation meetings, including those counties who may not currently have a sitting Executive Director.